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Letter of Objection:

CRAIGIEBUCKLER AND SEAFIELD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Planning Officer                                                                    10 Craigiebuckler Drive      
Planning and sustainable Development       Aberdeen AB15 8ND
Aberdeen City Council      
Marschal College                                                                   28th June 2021                                                     
Aberdeen

Dear Sir/Madam
210688/DPP - Installation of modular unit to provide nursery accommodation including forming an 
access road with associated parking and landscaping works. Site at Hazlehead Avenue/ Hazledene Road 
to the West of Queens Grove, Aberdeen.
In principle this is a positive development encouraging education in an outdoor setting. However, we have 
concerns regarding the above referenced planning application.
We are of the view that up to 50 nursery age children attending the nursery accommodation will be dropped off 
and collected by car, which will result in an increase in the problems associated with parking in the road outside
Grove Cottage and using its driveway to turn – as do the parents of children who attend Hazlehead Primary 
School
There is also likely to be an issue with defining the boundary of the wooded area and the Grove nursery 
property. There is a fence covering part of the boundary but only on one side of the property. We believe that 
there is the potential for privacy issues, i.e., will the children know what is woodland play area and what is a 
private garden? There are plans to build a new footpath linking the proposed nursery and the wooded area 
beside the Grove Cottage. Will this exacerbate those potential issues of privacy?
It is evident from the photographs in the arboricultural survey report that the site is muddy and waterlogged (we
note that the photographs date from December 2019). This situation is common throughout our community 
council area in winter because of the high water table and natural springs.
There are several water courses in this area which, from time to time, flood sections of the core path system. 
Flooding is also caused when the ground becomes saturated and will not absorb rainfall. For example, the burn 
that flows down the side of the footpath and runs past Grove Cottage, then onto Hazledene Road, floods 
sections of that path during sustained heavy rainfall. We contend that this situation will be made worse by the 
runoff of water from the roofs of the proposed nursery and hard surfaces on the site.
We submit that the concerns expressed in the above paragraphs should be considered and addressed before any 
work commences on the construction of the proposed nursery.
Yours sincerely
William Sell
























